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Thank you Mr. President, 

 

Azerbaijan welcomes the delegation of Brunei Darussalam and thanks this Delegation for 

the detailed presentation of its national report today. 

 

Azerbaijan commends commitment of Brunei to the UPR process, as well as the progress 

achieved since the previous cycle of the UPR. 

 

We take positive note of the establishment of Special Committees under the National 

Council on Social Issues, such as the Special Committee on Family Institution, Women 

and Children and the Special Committee on Immoral Activities and the Prevention of 

Crime. We would like to recommend Brunei that these Committees undertake programmes 

which are inclusive and sustainable. 

 

We also welcome the adoption of the long-term development framework under Brunei 

Vision 2035, which sets out eight strategies relating to various sectors. We are pleased to 

observe the positive improvements in the area of addressing poverty through the provision 

of employment and welfare assistance. In this regard, we recommend Brunei to continue 

improving and strengthening programmes on employment and assistance catered for the 

poor and underprivileged. 

 

In conclusion, we wish the delegation of Brunei a successful review process. 

 

I thank you. 


